1.20
MINUTES OF THE PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING OF WORTHEN WITH SHELVE PARISH COUNCIL HELD VIRTUALLY USING ZOOM AT 7.00PM ON MONDAY 14TH DECEMBER 2020

Present were: R Tongue, B Veenstra, D Buxton, J Chesters, D Crocker, J Soper, H Davies, M Powell and A Holloway.
Also present were:  The Clerk and Cllr H Kidd.
1. Cllr R Tongue was duly elected as Chairman of the Worthen with Shelve Planning Committee. 
2. Cllr J Soper was duly elected as Vice Chairman of the Worthen with Shelve Planning Committee.
3. Apologies for absence.    None Received.
4. A Declaration of Interest in accordance with the code of conduct was declared by Cllr R Tongue in item 8e.
5. Public Questions and Comments  No members of the public were present.
6. Local Plan Review Update.   
The Local Member reported that the local plan was approved by cabinet. A consultation will run from mid-December until the end of January.  There are concerns about the overall number of houses in the plan.
7. Planning Procedure and Policy.
· It was considered that the role of the Parish Council as a consultee and not the ultimate decision maker needs to be emphasised more.  

· The clerk was instructed to make an addition to the agenda and detail that applicants are more than welcome to attend a parish council planning committee meeting and discuss their application in the public forum where they can talk to councillors directly and councillors can respond.  

· The planning response guidance document should be updated and sent to all councillors.  This document details material planning considerations.

· It was noted that not all comments are presented on the planning portal, many are made known to the clerk and councillors. 

· The cumulative effect of all applications should be a consideration when responding as a consultee to planning applications.

· The loosely termed definition of infill has created a number of nucleated settlements in the parish.
· Land Contamination in former mining areas should be a consideration of this parish council when responding to planning applications as a consultee.

· Overlooking is a material planning consideration which should be a consideration of this parish council when responding to planning application as a consultee.
Cllr M Powell joined the meeting at 19.51
8. Planning Applications considered by the Planning Committee 
a) 20/04804/FUL: 3 Perkins Beach, Stiperstones, Shrewsbury, Shropshire.  

The planning committee resolved to support this application.

b) 20/04809/FUL Proposed Dwelling South Of 5 Perkins Beach, Stiperstones, Shropshire.  

The planning committee resolved to support this application.
c) 20/04982/FUL Proposed Dwelling South Of Cedric House, Crows Nest, Snailbeach, Shropshire.  

The planning committee resolved to object to this application. 
d) 20/03266/FUL 2 Windsor Cottages Snailbeach Shrewsbury Shropshire SY5.  

The planning committee resolved to make a representation to this application. 
e) 20/05055/OUT Land at Pleasant View, Rowley, Shrewsbury.  Cllr R Tongue left the meeting at 20.28.

The planning committee resolved to object to this application. Cllr R Tongue rejoined the meeting at 20.49
9. Date of next meeting.  To be decided in January 2021.
There being no further business the chairman declared the Planning Committee meeting closed at 21.02.

